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OPENING THE WAY
And it came to pass, after three days, that they found Him in the temple, sitting in the midst of the teachers, both hearing them, and asking them questions. And all who heard Him were amazed at His understanding and answers.

And seeing Him they wondered; and His mother said to Him, Child, why hast Thou done this to us? Behold, Thy father and I have sought Thee, grieving.  And He said to them, Why is it that you sought Me?  Did you not know that I must be in what is My Father’s?
Luke 2:46-49
All instruction is simply an opening of the way. And as the way is opened, or what is the same, as the vessels are opened, rational things that are from celestial spiritual things thus flow in… in their order. Celestial-spiritual things flow into these rational things; and celestial things flow into the celestial-spiritual. These celestial and spiritual things are continually presenting themselves, and are also preparing and forming for themselves the vessels which are being opened. This may also be seen from the fact that in themselves the memory-knowledge and rational are dead, and that it is from the inflowing interior life that they seem to be alive. This can become manifest to anyone from the thought, and the faculty of judgment.
Arcana Coelestia 1495:2
PASTOR’S NOTES
Opening the Way: As school begins again, it is good to think about the Lord’s goals for children, and also for adults, who are always learning new things. Jesus set us an example as a Child by coming to the temple to learn. He had already learned so many things from the Word that the rabbis were amazed at His understanding and answers. We too can hope for our children that they will be become fluent in the stories and teachings of the Word. Reading the Word together at home as well as at school is the best way to encourage them. 
But simply knowing things is not the goal. The goal is a useful life. Jesus said to Mary, Did you not know that I must be in what is My Father’s? “Father” in the Word signifies love, especially the love of use. 

The passage from the Arcana begins, “All instruction is simply an opening of the way.” Instruction opens the way in our minds for love and wisdom to flow in from the Lord. The knowledges and rational ways of thinking that we learn, especially from the Word, serve as vessels into which “celestial and spiritual things,” or love and wisdom, can flow. The more we apply the knowledges and skills we have to life and to helping others, the more love and wisdom flow into us. When we use the knowledges we have, then we really understand. The more our life is devoted to use, the more we really love both the uses and the knowledges for the sake of the use. In this way, we love the Lord and our neighbor.
May the Lord open the way in our and our children’s minds as we learn from Him and make good use of what we have learned. 

Holy Supper will be offered during the morning service on September 17. “What does Jehovah require of thee but to do judgment, and to love mercy, and to humble thyself to walk with thy God?” Micah 6:8
Pastor’s Council will meet on Tuesday, September 26. One question is what belongs in the Note Home and what does not, especially regarding advertising or political questions. Another topic is the value of pastor’s councilors calling around before each meeting to encourage good communication in the society. A third question is whether it would be good to institute a Memorial Day observance with a short speech and remembrance of those connected with our society who have given their lives for our country. You are welcome to raise other topics. Please note that Jenna Wyncoll is joining pastor’s council. 
Judah Synnestvedt will be completing his training at the theological school this year. We rejoice that his health has recovered enough that he can do this. We are also glad that he will be doing his practicum here in Kempton. He preached at the evening service at the end of August and will preach again in November. He will also help with chapel and religion classes in the school.   
The theme at KNCS this year is the Great Commandment: “And thou shalt love Jehovah thy God with all thy heart, and with all thy soul, and with all thy powers” (Deut. 6:4). We will study and practice devoting our whole lives to the Lord. Our chapel schedule includes the whole book of Deuteronomy and memorable relations from Conjugial Love.
A Woods Service and an Adult Evening Service will take place on September 24. If it rains, the woods service will be held inside. 
Hymn Practices: Several people have requested an opportunity to learn some of the songs that are new in our worship book. We will have some song practices the first, third and fourth Wednesdays this month. “Sing unto the Lord a new song!” (Psalm 96:1)
School Extension Progress: In about the middle of August we got the final drawings for the proposed extension. These plans have been submitted to Labor and Industry for review and approval. Meanwhile, the builders are putting together the actual cost of construction for the society’s consideration this fall. We have an approved plan for the septic system and will soon have a bid for it. 

In this process, we have learned that our electrical system is in serious need of an upgrade, so we are pursuing a bid on this. It will benefit the whole plant, including Autumn Weekends and a future sanctuary. We are also investigating the cost of moving our water treatment facility out of the manse basement to the basement of the proposed addition. Progress is happening.
WORSHIP
Sunday, September 3, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service. Usher/Setup: Mark Wyncoll
Sunday, September 10, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service. Setup: Judah and Lydia Synnestvedt

10:00 A.M. Family Service. 

     Usher/Setup: Dale Smith
Sunday, September 17, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service with Holy Supper. 


Usher/Setup: Dandridge Cole
Sunday, September 24, 10:00 A.M. Woods Family Service. Usher/setup: Curtis McQueen

7:00 P.M. Adult Service. 




            

Usher/Setup: Ian Keal
CLASSES
Tuesday, September 5, 9:30 a.m. Spirits and Men class. Pages 42-50. Lawson’s office
Tuesday, September 12, 7:30 P.M. Arcana Class. Nos. 8120-8176: Preparing to pass through the Red Sea. At Marcia Boyesen’s and Bengt Boyesen’s
Friday, September 22, 6:30 P.M. Feast of Charity; 7:45 P.M. Doctrinal Class – New Church approach to U.S. History
Tuesday, September 26, 9:30 a.m. Spirits and Men class. Pages 50-62. Lawson’s office
EVENTS

Monday, September 4, Labor Day: No School  
Tuesday, September 5, 9:00 A.M.: School Opening.
Children are invited to come to their classrooms 5-10 minutes early. NOTE: No afternoon school. Dismissal for all grades will be at 12:45 p.m. 
Wednesday, September 6, 7:30 P.M. Hymn Singing Practice
Sunday, September 10, 3:45 P.M. Family Soccer on 
Sundays 
from now through the end of Autumn 
Weekends, weather permitting
Tuesday, September 12, 9:30 A.M.         Kindergarten begins
Wed., September 20, 7:30 P.M. Hymn Singing Practice

Wed., September 27, 7:30 P.M. Hymn Singing Practice
Friday, September 29, 7:30-11:30 P.M. Shop Night at Roger’s (see Announcements)
Saturday, September 30, 8:30 A.M. - Noon. Autumn Weekends Party of Work (see Announcements)

MEETINGS

Tuesday, September12, Classroom meetings: 


7:00 P.M. Grades 1 and 2

8:00 P.M. Grades 3 and 4
Wednesday, September 13, Classroom meetings:

7:00 p.m. Grades 5 and 6 


8:00 p.m. Grades 7 and 8  

Thursday, September 14, Classroom meeting:


7:00 P.M. Grades 9-12 

Tuesday, September 19, 7:30 P.M. Board Meeting 
Tuesday, September 26, 7:30 p.m. Pastor’s Council. At Anna Volden’s 

Friday, September 29, 7:30-11:30 P.M. Shop Night at Roger Schrock’s. (See announcements.)
Saturday, September 30, 9:00 A.M.: Autumn Weekends Party of Work.  Come help clean up and prepare! Captains will do a walk-through. 
From the 
CONTRIBUTIONS COMMITTEE

When entering the church each Sunday, many people feel called to give an offering as a way of supporting the Lord’s Church here on earth. Perhaps you would like to join them? Every gift is a reflection of one’s life and affections.
AUTUMN WEEKENDS NEWS

Hello Friends! Can you believe this is our 22nd year of Autumn Weekends? We will be operating the four full weekends in October. (October 7 is opening day.) 

Our Party of Work is on Saturday, September 30, from 8:30 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. This is where we clean out the kitchen, set up the tent and banner, and prepare for the season. Captains are encouraged to attend to go through a brief walk-through to familiarize themselves with this year’s menu and changes in the Tab and Order Form system.

The Kempton New Church website is set to accept your reservations for volunteer Shift Help and Second Soups. www.kemptonnewchurch.org Please check your schedule and sign up to support this important use. Let’s join together and make this our best year ever! Thank you for your support! Roger Schrock (the Boss) 484-390-1922
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Dear Friends, 

Your generous outpourings of prayer, food, loving thoughts and flowers have given us humble and grateful hearts.  Thank you for the magnificent preparations for Dale’s service and the flawless cleanup afterwards.  Your love and support throughout the past three months have made this process possible to bear.

Forever in your debt, 

Gray and family 
Thank You:  I would like to thank the Kempton Society for the amazing welcome basket. My desire in bringing my children to Kempton is to give them much of the same community and friendships that I experienced in Bryn Athyn, all while bringing them closer to God. We Greatly Appreciate the charity and overwhelming support in our move. 



             – Nils Marcune 
Thank You: Dear KNC, Thank you for the care package you so thoughtfully offered to me as I transition to the dorm life at ANC. Both me and my roommate have been enjoying the snacks you provided, and the quarters are greatly appreciated for operating the laundry machines. As for the other items, many of them have already been spread around the dorm for various purposes. 
                                Thanks again – Henry Hungaski
Sunday School: The year’s schedule will not be sent out for another week. In the meantime, thank you to the following ladies for serving on Sept. 3.  

Nursery: Anndwyn 
Age 4 – Kindergarten: Becky, w/ Bethany’s help

Grades 1-2: Sarah, w/Adele’s help

Grades 4-6: Heather
Many Thanks to last Saturday’s Work Party workers. They made things sparkle around here. Thanks, too, to Mr. Dale Smith for the abundance of donut holes; we thought we’d never seen so many of them outside of the donut store. 
Regular Family Soccer: Starting up again on September 10, the first Sunday AFTER school begins. 3:45 P.M. All are welcome to play and/or watch. Call with any questions. – Jordan Cooper [Thank you to Jordan. (]
To Parents of KNCS Students – and All: A calendar for the school year is attached for whoever would like to have one.
Community Theater in Kempton? When we first moved here, lots of people asked us if we might start a theater group in Kempton...and we did not. Not yet! If you are interested in a community theater starting in Kempton and want to be a part of piecing together what that could look like, let me know! We are looking at setting a meeting time in late September to get together and talk. Your attendance would not say, “I want to be in a show,” or “I want to direct,” or “I have years of theatrical experience to lend to this conversation,” rather that you think a theater group would be beneficial to our community and you want to help get it on its feet.  
                            Thanks! – Becky Cooper
Contact Information: 

New mailing address for Lizzie Cooper  –

P.O. Box 13, Kempton, PA  19529 

Address for Carol Wood and Nils Marcune is not being published here, but it’s on the updated address list. You are welcome to obtain it by calling them or the church office. 

Cell phone for Nils: 302-494-8901

Cell phone for Carol: 302-898-8515

Dance! Dear Kempton Parents, I have recently moved back and am starting a dance program! Classes for children age 3 and up will start the week of September 18. I have sent an e-mail to school parents, but feel free to email or text me with questions: janinajsmith@gmail.com and 484-707-1792. I look forward to working with your dancers!      
                                            – Janina Smith

Shop Night:  Please join us from 7:30-11:30 P.M. on Friday evening, September 29, for an evening of discussions political, religious and, of course, ridiculous.  Come help us solve the world’s problems. This is a non-smoking event. Please bring a beverage or snack to share – to 3732 Route 737.  Questions?  Please call. – Roger (474-390-1922)

Thea-tah! Last year the Talisman Players brought you Fiddler on the Roof. This year, you will see a cast of familiar faces (including Becky Cooper, Penny Rhodes, Charlotte and Benjamin Storch, and Tom Nardone – with RC designing and building the set!) in How to Succeed in Business (Without Really Trying). The show will run September 15-17 at Schaeffer Auditorium, Kutztown University. To purchase tickets, please call Brandi at 347-728-4459 or go to talismanplayers.com. $16/adults, $12/students. The Kempton New Church will receive a donation of $2 for every coupon presented at the performances. (Coupons are attached to this email.)  A small box, located near the refreshments, will be available to deposit one donation coupon per person. Thank you for supporting the arts in the Lehigh Valley! – Christine Nardone Storch, Director
Kempton Community Center Events: 
Saturday, September 9, 7:00 P.M. Harvest Moon Hoedown. Free. BYOB and a dish to share.  

Friday, September 29, 7:00 P.M. Power Pulls. $10/person. Free/under age 10. 
For Sale:  Dell wireless laser color printer, ES525W, used moderately by high school for 9 months.  Works OK but is just too slow for us. Best offer. Thanks – Kate (484-505-8192)
Houses in Kempton: For sale – 160 Bailey Road. For rent – Blue Wind Farm on Route 143. Please call Emily Bau-Madsen (215-680-7400)

Gabriel Chamber Ensemble 2017-2018 Season:  

www.gabrielensemble.org.

September 10 (Bridge, Poulenc, Dvorak, Brahms)

November 5 ( Debussy, Kodaly, Schubert)

February 25 (Shickele, Shostakovich, Beethoven,     Brahms, Prokofiev)

April 22 (Haydn, Mozart, Haydn)

All concerts at Jerusalem Lutheran Church in Schuylkill Haven. If you would like to be a GCE volunteer, host a musician overnight, or serve on the GCE board of directors, please contact GCE at gce@gabrielensemble.org or 570-943-2558.
The Honey Hut is OPEN! - Local, raw, unfiltered, just- extracted honey available. In the cooler on the porch at 433 Mountain Rd, Kempton. 12 oz/ $5.50; 1 lb/$7.00; 2 lb/$13.00. Crystallized raw and clover honey coming soon! There is an envelope for payments inside the cooler. Pull over in front of the house, but please try not to drive over more of the lawn than necessary.  Thanks! – Suzanne Evans (610-756-4080)
WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
The marriage of good and truth is the church with man, for the marriage of good and truth is the same as the marriage of charity and faith, since good is of charity and truth is of faith…. Now, as the church is the Lord’s because it is from the Lord, and as conjugial love corresponds to the marriage of the Lord and the church, it follows that conjugial love is from the Lord. 

                            Conjugial Love 62
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Jeremy and Judy Synnestvedt

on the 2nd - 45 years

Torrey and Kit Cooper
on the 4th – 7 years

Val and Tiffany Synnestvedt

on the 4th - 23 years
Glen and Brittany Boyesen

on the 9th - 5 years

Michael and Charis Ahlert

on the 10th - 12 years

Sal and Joan Tuccio

on the 18th - 52 years 

Bergen and Megan Jungé 

on the 21st - 4 years

Matt and Carrie Olmstead

on the 29th - 10 years
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